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Woodlands Conservancy’s 
mission is to preserve and develop an ecosystem dedicated 

to creating daily public opportunities for 
recreation, ecotourism and education

 in a natural and historic setting.
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In Memory of
Andrew T. Whitley

On February 10, 2014, Woodlands Conservancy lost one of its first 
true Ambassadors, Andrew Thomas Whitley.  Andrew first heard about 
Woodlands Conservancy during a casual conversation at a luncheon 
and from that point forward was a vocal Ambassador for the effort.  He 
soon became chairman of the Development Committee and proudly 
wore Woodlands Conservancy’s signature jewelry, the Mignon Faget 
Palmetto Lapel Pin, utilizing it as a conversation piece to share his 
passion for Woodlands Conservancy with others.  He literally sailed his 
boat to a Legacy Party at the Freeport McMoRan Boathouse in order to 
not miss the opportunity to help cultivate donors to become engaged 
with Woodlands Conservancy.  He shared stories of his love for hiking 
on Woodlands Trail with others to  encourage donations to the 
organization and the Woodlands Conservancy Endowment Fund at the 
Greater New Orleans Foundation.
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 Donor Spotlight

Ambassadors Borden & Sara Wallace

Borden and Sara Wallace became members of Woodlands 
Conservancy in 2009 and have been increasingly more involved 
ever since.  Borden’s and Sara’s close connection with nature 
put them in a position to eloquently share their view of the 
value of Woodlands Conservancy’s efforts to preserve the 
bottomland hardwood forested acreage for wildlife and 
recreation.  

Borden sought the support of Daybrook Fisheries to fund the 
Daybrook Pavilion at Woodlands Trail to expand the use of 
the site as an outdoor classroom to encourage environmental 
stewardship in current and future generations.  The Wallaces 
opened their home to Woodlands Conservancy to host the first 
Legacy Party that was organized to invite their friends to con-
tribute to the Woodlands Conservancy Endowment Fund at the Greater New Orleans Foundation to ensure the 
maintenance and growth of Woodlands Conservancy’s conservation and education efforts.

Shell Funds Restoration & Volunteer Efforts

During a press conference and celebration of the 
acquisition of Delacroix Preserve, Ed Landgraf and Josh 
Eskind of Shell graciously presented Woodlands 
Conservancy with a check for $35,000.  The grant 
funded Ecosystem Restoration Work to remove 
non-native, invasive vegetation from Woodlands Trail 
and volunteer efforts to engage community members 
and interest groups in caring for the properties 
managed by Woodlands Conservancy.  

Entergy Funds Site Improvements 

A $33,000 grant from the Entergy Foundation was re-
ceived to fund site improvements at Delacroix Preserve 
and community outreach efforts.  The funds allowed the 
installation of a culvert, creation of a parking area and 
improvements to the trail leading to the bird research 
station.  The community outreach efforts funded 
marketing throughout the Greater New Orleans area 
that served to raise the visibility of Woodlands’ efforts 
and engage more community visitors and volunteers.
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GiveNOLA Day is an annual fundraising effort initiated and 
hosted by the Greater New Orleans Foundation in 2014.  The 
inaugural event was held on May 6, 2014.  The 24-hour 
fundraising effort is an online giving event to inspire people to 
give generously to the nonprofit organizations that make the 
Greater New Orleans region a stronger and thriving community 
for all.

Every dollar donated online to Woodlands Conservancy at www.
GiveNOLA.org from midnight to midnight on May 6th was 
increased with additional “lagniappe” dollars provided by the 
Greater New Orleans Foundation and generous 
GiveNOLA Day sponsors.  

During the 2014 GiveNOLA Day event, 69 donors made online 
contributions to Woodlands Conservancy totalling $16,788.  

SAVE THE DATE:  GiveNOLA Day for 2015 will be held on Tuesday, May 5.
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Thank you to our generous 2014 GiveNOLA Day Donors

Achieving conservation and education goals24 hour event raises friends and funds	
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Achieving conservation and education goals

Delacroix Preserve Placed on Natural Areas Registry

Sairah Javed, a Biologist with Louisiana Department of 
Wildlife and Fisheries Natural Heritage Program, came to 
Woodlands Conservancy’s Delacroix Preserve to present the 
organization with a plaque recognizing the dedication of the 
“Delacroix Preserve Natural Area.”  Dan Dreiling, Board 
President of Woodlands Conservancy, welcomed visitors to the 
special occasion at Delacroix Preserve to “formally recognize 
Woodlands Conservancy’s efforts to care for and enhance 
this unique forest that provides a rich habitat for wildlife and 
migratory birds and protects the community by serving as a 
natural sponge and wind buffer during storms.”

To qualify for the Registry a property must contain at least 
one of the following natural values: habitat for native plants 
or animals with rare or declining populations in Louisiana; 
plant communities characteristic of the native vegetation of Louisiana; or outstanding natural features such as old 
growth forests or wetlands. Javed noted that “Delacroix Preserve is being recognized on the Natural Areas Registry 
as it includes all three of these special characteristics.”

Cummins Mid-South Volunteer Event

Employees of Cummins Mid-South selected Woodlands 
Conservancy’s Delacroix Preserve as the site for their 
2014 employee community volunteer effort. Thanks to 
the coordination of Calvin Klotz, Mike Aufdermauer, and 
Dana Morvant of Cummins Mid-South and Lee Dupont 
of Woodlands Conservancy and the efforts of Cummins 
Mid-South employees, Delacroix Preserve has a 
pavilion for use during research and education events.   

Kiosk Built by Eagle Scout

Jared Neeb selected the construction of a kiosk along 
the Bottomland Trail as his Eagle Scout Project to be 
completed prior to his 18th birthday.  The kiosk was 
built near the grouping of ten World War II Ammunition 
Magazines at Woodlands Trail and contains information 
about the history of the use of the property dating back 
to the early settlers of Louisiana.  Stop by and see the 
excellent craftsmanship on your next visit.
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Raising friends and funds

Wild Wine Dinner - an evening of great food, great wine and great friends

The Woodlands Wild Wine Patron Party and Dinner was held at English Turn Golf and Country Club on Saturday, 
November 15, 2014.  The Patron Party was sponsored by Dakota Shy Wine and its proprietor, Todd Newman.  Todd’s 
business partner, Tanner Sneed,  traveled from this boutique wine vineyard in Napa Valley to share Dakota’s Shy’s 
story as well as its fine wines.  

The cocktail party was held in the Garden Room where guests could taste wines and champagne donated by 
Republic National Distributing Company and mingle among tables of silent auction items including art, jewelry, 
decorator items, services and fine wines.  An elegant seated dinner was prepared by Chef Stewart Redhead with 
wines provided by a generous anonymous donor. 

The guests of honor were Lee and Nancy Dupont who were toasted to express gratitude to them for sharing the 
vision of Woodlands Conservancy to create a legacy for future generations and their major contribution that 
allowed the acquisition of the properties that created the Delacroix Preserve.  

The elegant event was sponsored by Chevron Oronite, Power System Specialists and the Louise H. Moffett Family 
Foundation.  The event raised over $25,000 thanks to the hard work and dedication of Katie and Carl Rosenblum, 
Katie Brasted and a team of volunteers from the board and the community..
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Planning for the future and sustainability

Wetlands Research & Education Center Strategic Master Plan 

During a twelve month period spanning the latter part of 2013 and the first half of 2014, the Woodlands 
Conservancy Planning Committee worked with Mossop & Michaels Architecture Firm.  The Delacroix Preserve 
Strategic Master Plan for the Wetlands Education & Research Center was completed in October 2014 and details 
the elements and phased costs of contruction.  The Delacroix site is currently the focus of ongoing resident and 
migratory bird research and ongoing systematic, data-based ecosystem restoration activities to enhance this 
dwindling habitat for wildlife and migratory birds.  

Freeport Boathouse site of Legacy Party

Completely surrounded by nature, the Lakefront was the 
perfect setting for a Legacy Party to friend and fund raise for 
the long term sustainability of Woodlands Conservancy.  The 
event, was organized by then President of the Board of Di-
rectors, Dan Dreiling, pictured at near left.   Thanks to the 
generosity of Freeport McMoRan’s Dean Falgoust,  the event 
was held at the Freeport McMoRan Boathouse. Dennis Baggot 
and Jimmy Moran volunteered their time and talents to serve 
guests cocktails and appetizers throughout the sunny after-
noon.

Legacy Parties were initiated in 2013 to spread the word of 
the efforts of Woodlands Conservancy and to garner support 
to build the Woodlands Conservancy Endowment Fund that 
is held at the Greater New Orleans Foundation.  Greg Holt, 
pictured at right, spoke of the value of the efforts of Wood-
lands Conservancy and why Daybrook Fisheries is committed 
to helping the organization with its current and future plans.  
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Service Learning in outdoor classroomBird Observatory takes flight

BTNEP Provides Start-up Funds for Bird Observatory

Barataria-Terrebonne National Estuary Program (BTNEP) provided funds 
for Woodlands Conservancy to conduct important research on 
resident and migratory birds beginning in 2014.  Working in collabora-
tion with Baton Rouge Audubon Society, Woodlands Conservancy joined 
the effort of the Louisiana Bird Observatory to better the understanding 
of birds and their populations. In addition to contributing to state-wide 
analysis of bird behavior in Louisiana, data collected during monthly 
banding sessions at both Woodlands Trail and Delacroix Preserve will help 
evaluate differences in bird behavior in healthy forested wetlands 
compared to those in restored areas and those in unrestored areas.

Federally permitted, trained Banders utilize mist nets to capture resident 
and migratory birds at both Woodlands Trail and Delacroix Preserve on 
a monthly basis.  The bird is outfitted with a numbered leg band and a 
variety of measurements are taken before the bird is released.  The data 
is uploaded to a regional and national data base and provides valuable 
information including:

•  migratory routes and behavior
•  wintering and breeding areas
•  physical health of populations
•  causes of mortality

The Woodlands Conservancy Bird Observatory is obtaining data to 
assess bird characteristics and use of healthy forested areas, restored 
forested areas and areas containing non-native vegetation in order to 
guide management decisions in this vital dwindling habitat.  

In the first 12 months of operation, Woodlands Conservancy has banded  
438 birds representing 37 species including:  Acadian Flycatcher, American 
Robin, Black-and-White Warbler, Blue-Gray Gnatcatcher, Blue-Headed 
Vireo, Carolina Chickadee, Carolina Wren, Common Grackle,  Common 
Yellowthroat, Downy Woodpecker, Eastern Phoebe, Gray Catbird, Hermit 
Thrush, Hooded Warbler, House Wren, Indigo Bunting, Kentucky War-
bler, Mrytle Warbler, Northern Cardinal, Northern Waterthrush, Orange-
crowned Warbler, Oven Bird, Painted Bunting, Pine Warbler, Prothonotary 
Warbler, Red-Eyed Vireo, Ruby-crowned Kinglet, Swainson’s Thrush, 
Swamp Sparrow, Tennessee Warbler, Tufted Titmouse, White-eyed Vireo, 
White-throated Sparrow, Worm-eating Warbler, Yellow-bellied Sapsucker, 
and Yellow-billed cuckoo.  Seventy-eight birds have been recaptured thus 
beginning to show evidence of birds that are breeding at the Woodlands 
sites.  

Carolina Chickadee

Blue-headed Vireo

Kentucky Warbler
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Service Learning in outdoor classroom

Brown Foundation Funds Service Learning Project

A contribution from the Joe W. and Dorothy Dorsett Brown Foundation Ser-
vice Learning Program has made a joint project between Belle Chasse Primary 
School and Woodlands Conservancy possible.  Students in Mrs. Newchurch’s 4th 
grade class partnered with Woodlands Conservancy during the 2013-2014 and 
2014-2015 school years to work on the “Seeds to Saplings” project.  Woodlands 
Trail serves as their Outdoor Classroom to learn skills in Citizenship and Science 
through hands-on activities.

The “Seeds to Saplings” project focuses on learning about the local watershed, 
the value of forested wetlands and what a student can do as a citizen in their 
local community to contribute to the increasing health of their watershed.  
Students learn to identify, gather and germinate native seeds.  They monitor 
the growth of their seedlings and finally plant the seedlings in restoration areas 
to improve the habitat for wildlife and migratory birds and increase the storm 
protection value of the forest to the community.  Students participating in the 
project showed increased scores on the Science LEAP Test.  

Supplemental support for the “Seeds to Saplings” project was provided by Shell 
during the 2013-2014 school year and by Chevron Oronite for the 2014-2015 school year.                                                               

Students at Belle Chasse Primary 
fill cells with soil in which they will 
plant their germinated seeds.

Tulane Student Internships

Internships made possible through Woodlands 
Conservancy’s partnersip with Tulane’s Community Public 
Service program provide students with hands-on 
experience and provide Woodlands Conservancy with 
intelligent, energetic project help to build the capacity 
of our organization.   Danny Lenger completed a Nature 
Guide of wildlife and vegetation found at Woodlands 
Conservancy.  Lauren Hobson completely overhauled the 
website and Melanie Morgan created and implemented a 
“Hike for Your Health” program.

Students Study Forest Characteristics

Edna Karr High School students spent the day at 
Woodlands Trail learning about the characteristics 
of a bottomland hardwood forest.  Students identi-
fied trees and understory vegetation and conducted 
water quality testing experiments comparing the 
characteristics found in spring water to water found 
in canals and wetland areas at Woodlands Trail.
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The Spring of 2014 marked the eighth year of an 
ever-expanding partnership with Dr. Sean 
Anderson, California State University Channel 
Islands’ Pacific Institute of Restoration Ecology, 
and Dr. John Lambinos, Oregon State University 
Horticulture Department.   Researchers split their 
time between Woodlands Trail and Delacroix 
Preserve, working with their twenty students to 
collect annual data of stem density and frequency 
of native and non-native vegetation in permanent 
research plots .  

The permanent research plots were initiated in 
2006 following Hurricane Katrina’s removal of 
over 80% of the forest canopy that created open 
areas in which  non-native invasive vegetation 
proliferated.  The data collected helps Woodlands 
Conservancy plan activities to remove non-native 
vegetation and determine what native species to 
plant to help enhance the habitat for wildlife and 
migratory birds.

In 2014, vegetation samples were collected and 
taken to the Tulane Herbarium to validate iden-
tification for inclusion in planned professional 
journal articles.

The graph pictured to the right shows the denisty 
of Chinese Tallow over the past six years.  
Removal efforts occurred between the 2009 and 
2010 assessment and again between the 2010 
and 2011 assessment.

Service Learning Partnership Enters 8th Year

(left to right) Dr. John Lambrinos, Associate Professor of Landscape 
Ecology at Oregon State University, Dr.Tom Huggins, Ecologist at UCLA 
and Dr. Sean Anderson, Associate Professor of Ecology and Resource 
Management, California State University Channel Islands, Paciflc Institute 
of Research Ecology.

Ecosystem restoration, research and 
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education in a critical habitat

“The vision of Woodlands Conservancy 
is to be the regional conservancy model 

for the conservation of hardwood forests, 
and a leader in the advocacy and preservation 

of Louisiana’s coastal forest ecosystems.”

Funding for Ecosystem Restoration

In June 2013, Woodlands Conservancy entered into 
a 25 year agreement with the United States Fish & 
Wildlife Service’s Partners for Fish & Wildlife program 
to conduct ecosystem restoration activities to en-
hance the Delacroix Preserve’s habitat for wildlife and 
migratory birds.  During the first year of the agree-
ment, Woodlands Conservancy received a grant of 
$39,900 from USFWS to remove non-native, invasive 
vegetation from the 190 acre Delacroix Preserve and 
institute management practices to address decreas-
ing the feral hog population.  

Service Learning Efforts Expand to Include Tulane Introduction to Environmental Science Class

Service Learning efforts expanded in 2013 when 
Professor Jayur Mehta, Tulane University, brought 
his students to join the effort.  The expanded 
partnership kicked off with a pairing of Tulane 
students with CSUCI students to conduct vegeta-
tion surveys in permanent data plots at Delacroix 
Preserve.  Pictured above, CSUCI, OSU and Tulane 
students pose for a picture at the end of a week-
end of working side-by-side at Delacroix Preserve. 
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Volunteerism and trail usage...

  
  Bud Light - Keep America Beautiful join efforts to Do Good. Have Fun. at Delacroix Preserve

In early summer of 2014, thirty-one volunteers worked in 
unrelenting rain to clean up and have fun at Delacroix 
Preserve. The event was made possible by Keep America 
Beautiful, Bud Light, Power System Specialists and 
Air Bags, Inc.
 
ACCOMPLISHMENTS - IN NUMBERS!
•	 40 cubic yards of debris were collected
•	 600 milkweed plants were planted
•	 1300 feet of frontage was cleaned
•	 300 pounds of bagged litter was collected
•	 1 sign was installed

Chevron Oronite Volunteer Work Day

Soon after arriving at Chevron Oronite as America’s 
Regional Manager, Tim Potter organized a visit to 
Woodlands Trail along with Chevron Oronite’s Finance 
Officer, Greg Abdelnoor.  After a two hour “hiking 
meeting,” plans materialized for Chevron Oronite to 
take a more active role in Woodlands Conservancy’s 
efforts.  The kick-off of activities began with a Vol-
unteer Work Day for Chevron Oronite employees who 
cleared limbs and branches along the  Upland Trail at 
Woodlands Trail and Park.

Tulane Participates in Restoration Efforts

Tulane’s Introduction to Environmental Sciences class, 
led by Professor Jayur Mehta, worked at Woodlands 
Trail on National Public Lands Day, September 27, 
2014.  The students learned more about the bottom-
land hardwood habitat from Tyrone Forman and Susan 
Norris-Davis who led an interpretive hike that was 
funded by a grant from the National Environmental 
Education Foundation (NEEF).  Following the hike, the 
students planted hundreds of native trees in a 
restoration area along the Upland Trail.   
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Woodlands Conservancy received funding from the 
National Environmental  Education Foundation (NEEF) 
in 2013 and 2014 to hold special events at Woodlands 
Trail to help engage more individuals in activities at the 
public land site.  The funding, made possible by Toyota 
Motor Sales, provides the opportunity to schedule 
educational, recreational or volunteer activities.  The 
events held included a class in making ceramic plaques 
with items found at Woodlands Trail, a nature hike led 

by Dr. Bob Thomas, Director of Environmental Commu-
nication at Loyola University, and a birding hike led by 
Joelle Finley, Cresecent City Bird Club.  More events are 
scheduled to occur during Spring and Summer of 2015 
including Nature Photography and Painting in Nature.

Yearly Trail Usage
2012 - 2014

numbers growing annually

NEEF Funds Events  at Woodlands Trail
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INDIVIDUALS

Chris Adams
Carol Allen
Byron Almquist 
Rebecca Altobelli
Roderick & Jessica Alvendia
Col. Ben & Glenda Anderson
Wayne & Caron Anderson
Sallie F. Arnoult
Charlene Avacato
Dr. Donald & Monique Bennett
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Stephen & Janet Fedele
Joelle Finley
Marjorie Freyer
Margaret Gay
Covert & Lisa Geary
Jeff Gohd
Alida Hainkel
Rufus Harris
Scott Herbert
Gregory Holt 
David & Sarah Hunter
Grady & Toni Hurley
David & Jill Israel
Anthony Jurjevich

David Katz & Celia Absher
Harry Kaufman, III
Hellen Kelly
Don & Jenny Kennair
Russell Kennedy
Calvin & Paula Klotz
Thomas & Susan Klotz
Dr. Barry & Gail Kohl
Amy & Floyd Kyle
John Lambrinos & Diana Christopherson
David & Yvonne Landry
Patricia LeJeune
Robert Lemon, II
Wayne & Jackie Leonard
A.L. Manz
Leo & Leslie Marsh
Dr. Andy Mayer
Mark & Mindy Mayer
Donna McDaniel
Mary McKee
Elizabeth Knauss & Dr. E. Ramond Wong
Mike & Christine Molaison
Fred & Cynthia Morgan, III 
Jason Morgan 
Oladimeji Mosadomi
Guy Motsinger
Jack & Janice Mulvihill
David & Wendy Muth
Mark & Shelly Neeb
Chris & Shelly Nolan
Dr. Frank & Anita Parker
Darren & Chantell Patin
Beverly Peluso
Lynn Perez
Dick & Dorothy Piner
Charles & Betty Poché
Stephen & Heidi Poché
Raymond & Linda Poon
Marilee D. Pye
David G. Radlauer & Julie Schwartz
Samuel & Karin Rees
Alice Reece
Villere Reggio
Joseph & Jan Rice
Paul & Gizelle Poché Richard
Dr. Carol & Ingrid Rodriguez-Fierro
Carl & Katie Rosenblum
Benny Rousselle
Joel & Cynthia Sacks
Dr. Ralph & Kathy Sagrera
Rob Salus
Dr. Virginia Salus
Dominick Scandurro, Jr.
Catherine Schieffelin
Michael & Courtney Schiro
Neels & Johanna Schutte
Ben & Darlene Seale
Damien & Gail Serauskas

Warren & Jodie Singer
Neal Sivula
Andrew Strickler
Rick & Marie Stringfield
Steve & Gayle Strom
George L. Stuprich
Dr. Wale & Pat Sulaiman
Dean & Rosalind Sutherland
Shaw & Ann Thompson
Kevin & Lenora Tusa
John Twitty
Richard & Susan Tyler
Don Vallee
Janis van Meerveld
Randy & Bonita Waesche
Hunt & Julia Wagner
Borden & Sara Wallace
Jonathan Wallick
Windsor & Barbara Ward
Kathie Weber
Dr. Roy & Marjorie Weiner
Susan Whitacker
John & Monica White
Jeffrey & Penny Whitehead
Andrew & Lucie Whitley
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Toddy Wobbema
Brett Wynne

Corporations & Foundations 

AT&T
Aurora Garden Club
Bisso E.N. & Son, Inc.
Brooks Restaurant 
BTNEP
Chevron Oronite
Daybrook Fisheries
Entergy
Freeport McMoRan
GIT Rental Tools
Gulf Coast Bank & Trust Company
Jones Walker LLP
Keep America Beautiful
The Joe W. & Dorothy Dorsett 
  Brown Foundation
LA Sprout Fund
Louise H. Moffett Family Foundation 
NEEF
Phillips 66
Plaquemines Parish Government
Raising Cane’s
Shell
USFWS
Venice Port Complex
Versabar
Whitney National Bank

2013 - 2014 Donors
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Woodlands Conservancy Financial Summary
for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2014

INCOME
	
Annual Appeal (includes GiveNOLA)			   27,582
Endowment Contributions				      1.185	
Fundraising and Events			                  29,611
Grants
	 Corporate			           	  15,200
	 Foundations/Private			    16,100
	 Government				     48,824
Membership					      10,095		
Individual Contributions				       6,670
Interest					                            3    

TOTAL INCOME									         155,270

EXPENSES

Administrative					      	  60,666
Conferences/Meetings				          	    1,003
Construction					      	  20,285   
Dues & Subscriptions				          	       775
Events						            	       748
Fundraising					        	    8,428
Insurance, Licenses & Taxes				      	    7,082
Public Relations/Marketing					       8,475
Office Supplies & Expenses				      	    5,256
Postage						            	    1,824
Professional Fees						         3,181	
Programs					      	  41,538
Rent							          3,705
Travel							             333	
Utilities						               	    1,835

TOTAL EXPENSES				               		                      165,134

IN-KIND CONTRIBUTIONS

2014 Volunteers, 1482 hrs @ 19.73/hour			    29,240
Microsoft software donation				       1,606
Dufrene Building Materials					          323

TOTAL IN-KIND CONTRIBUTIONS				          			    31,169

Woodlands Conservancy Endowment Fund 
at the Greater New Orleans Foundation 					                66,837




